Writing Program Crashing Policy 
No waiting list.

Faculty members will not keep a waiting list prior to the first day of class, and the Writing Program will not have electronic waiting lists for their courses. 

If a student emails a teacher prior to the course, the teacher may respond with an email explaining the policy and directing the student to the relevant page on the WP website (http://www.writing.ucsb.edu/crash_policy.htm). Boilerplate language for this email is included below.

Crashers must attend the first class session.

At the first class meeting, teachers will use the official waiting list to collect the names, perm numbers, and contact information of crashers. Haley will then do a prerequisite check and indicate the class level of each student. 
For any available space in the course, priority will be given based on class level and/or the instructor’s discretion.
Boilerplate response to student emails about waiting lists and add codes

Dear Student, 

Writing Program instructors do not keep waiting lists or give out add codes prior to the beginning of class. Please visit the Writing Program website (http://www.writing.ucsb.edu/crash_policy.htm) to read about our policies.  You need to come to the first class session and sign up on the official waiting list. This list is then passed through the Writing Program office to check prerequisites. If any spaces are available in the class, priority will be given based on class level and/or the instructor’s discretion.

best, etc.

